VINE GROVE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES (Rough Draft)

February 19, 2008

The regular meeting of the Vine Grove Elementary SBDM Council met at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. Members present were: Mrs. Rachel Webb, Mrs. Elizabeth Atcher, Mrs. Kim Wood, Mrs. Lora Schell, Mrs. Terisa Johnson, and Mr. Lonnie Dennis. Mr. Darryl Murray was absent. Mrs. Cathy Bruce was the recording secretary. 

 Mrs. Johnson made a motion to approve the Agenda. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.29) 
Mrs. Atcher made a motion to approve the regular meeting Minutes from the January 15, 2008 meeting. Mrs. Webb seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.30) 

REPORTS
CSIP Review – Mr. Dennis reported that the CSIP Committee is completing updates on the CSIP. It will be streamlined and completed in March for Council approval.
SBDM Authority Concerning Instructional Practices – The council reviewed a letter from Mr. Bill Wooldridge, President of HCEA, about SBDM Councils authority concerning instructional practices. They also reviewed the response from Susan Preston Weston explaining what the law states concerning council roles and instructional practices. All parents, faculty, and staff are welcome to come to SBDM council meetings. If anyone has a question about district or school policies, they can come and talk to council members or Mr. Dennis. 
January Budget – The council reviewed the January budget. Mrs. Webb made a motion to approve the budget. Mrs. Wood seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried (08.31)
Committee Reports –The SBDM Council reviewed the Curriculum Committee Report. The Council would like an ad hoc committee to work on a school-wide plan for our Accelerated Reader Program that will not be based on grades and have common goals. The committee will consist of an administrator, a teacher from each grade level, a special education teacher, and a special area teacher. The council would like the plan turned in before the April SBDM meeting. 
Accident Report –The SBDM Council reviewed the accident reports. No action is necessary.

OTHER INFORMATION

Target for Academics – Mr. Dennis reported that he is still acquiring information from the central office regarding our archery program. There are over 291,000 students in Kentucky that participate in an archery program. Since our students will not compete at the elementary level, Indian Insurance requires a $1,000 policy. The cost of insurance for schools that compete is $2,500. A Kentucky representative of the National Archery School Program is contacting Indiana Insurance requesting proof that the insurance is needed. He would also like a board member and administrator to go to the state level concerning this issue of insurance. Mr. Dennis wrote a letter to LG& E for a $750 grant to help with our program.
Special Education – Mr. Dennis reported that the district is discussing inclusion strategies for special education students. NCLB results indicate a need to monitor progress of students with disabilities. 

MEETING DATE AND TIME

The next SBDM Council meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 11, 2008 at 3:00 p.m. in the school media center. 
AGENDA ITEMS
Some of the agenda items for the February SBDM Council meeting will be CSIP Information, Committee Reports, Budget Information for 2008-09, Computer Lab Update, February Budget, and the Accident Report. 

ADJOURN

Mrs. Webb made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:00 p.m. Mrs. Johnson seconded the motion. There was no further discussion. Motion unanimously carried. (08.32)

